
 

 

THE COUNCIL OF THE BOROUGH OF MIDDLESBROUGH (COLLEGE ROAD) TEMPORARY 
TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER 2022 

 
The Council of the Borough of Middlesbrough gives notice that it proposes to make an Order 
under section 14(1) of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 and any other enabling powers over 
the length of road set out below due to works by Northern Gas Networks. Alternative highway 
routes will be fully signed on site. 
 
College Road will be closed to westbound traffic between its junctions with the eastern side of The 
Greenway roundabout and Millbrook Avenue, from a programmed start date of 24.10.2022 till 
5.12.22, up to a maximum period of 18 months. The Order may be extended with the approval of 
the Secretary of State for Transport. The temporary closures will not at any time prevent access 
for pedestrians to any premises situated on or adjacent to the road, or to any other premises 
accessible for pedestrians from, and only from, the road. Access will be maintained for the 
emergency services where possible.  
 
A copy of the draft Order and Plan may be viewed on the Council's website 
www.middlesbrough.gov.uk. For further information please contact Steve Rigg - email 
trafficmanagement@middlesbrough.gov.uk. 
 
Dated 15th October 2022. 
 
Charlotte Benjamin, Director of Legal and Governance Services, Town Hall, Middlesbrough, TS1 
9FX 
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